
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 8, 2004 

 

Honorable James N. Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Subject:  12TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #040086 

    EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE NIGHT PARKING 

    IN THE AREA BEGINNING AT WEST PIERCE STREET 

    AND SOUTH 21ST STREET, EAST TO SOUTH CESAR E. CHAVEZ DRIVE, 

    SOUTH TO WEST WASHINGTON STREET, EAST TO I-94 EXPRESSWAY, 

    SOUTH TO WEST BECHER STREET, WEST TO SOUTH 6TH STREET, 

    SOUTH TO WEST ARTHUR AVENUE, WEST TO SOUTH 16TH STREET, 

    NORTH TO WEST GRANT STREET, WEST TO SOUTH 18TH STREET, 

    NORTH TO WEST ROGERS STREET, WEST TO SOUTH 20TH STREET, 

    NORTH TO WEST BURNHAM STREET, EAST TO SOUTH 19TH STREET, 

    NORTH TO WEST MITCHELL STREET, WEST TO SOUTH 20TH STREET, 

    NORTH TO WEST ORCHARD STREET, WEST TO SOUTH 21ST STREET, 

    AND NORTH TO WEST PIERCE STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 

 

 In order to help your constituents better understand the overnight parking regulations and 

to aid parking enforcement, we are defining the area on which overnight parking is allowed on 

both sides of the street between March 2 and November 30. 

 

 We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

RWB:dle 

 

c:  City Clerk (Public Safety) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 8, 2004 

 

Honorable James N. Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Subject:  12TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #040086 

    REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE WEST 

    SIDE OF SOUTH WATER STREET FROM 

    EAST NATIONAL AVENUE TO 

    65 FEET NORTH 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from Mr. Frank Rued of Milwaukee 

Firehouse Pub to provide additional on-street parking in this area. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that additional 

parking could be restored in this area and still allow traffic flow by repealing the above-

captioned parking restriction. 

 

 We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

RWB:dle 

 

c:  City Clerk (Public Safety) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 8, 2004 

 

Honorable James N. Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Subject:  12TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #040086 

    REMOVE THREE HOUR PARKING ON 

    WEST MINERAL STREET, 

    SOUTH 14TH STREET TO 

    SOUTH 15TH STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 

 

 We previously covered the Three Hour Parking restriction on West Mineral Street from 

South 14th Street to South 15th Street on a trial basis.  This trial has been in effect for a 

substantial time period and we have not received any complaints, therefore, we recommend a 

permanent removal.  Legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

RWB:dle 

 

c:  City Clerk (Public Safety) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 8, 2004 

 

Honorable James N. Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Subject:  12TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #040086 

    REMOVAL OF METERED PARKING ON THE 

    EAST SIDE OF SOUTH CESAR E. CHAVEZ DRIVE 

    FROM WEST GREENFIELD AVENUE TO 

    WEST ORCHARD STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 

 

 In conjunction with the one way conversion of West Bow Street from South Pearl Street 

to South Union Street and the subsequent rerouting of Milwaukee County Transit buses, a new 

bus stop is being established at the above location.  The new bus stop requires the elimination of 

the metered parking and the installation of No Parking.  Therefore, we are recommending the 

following changes: 

 

The removal of: 

 

 “Two-Hour Meter Parking, 9 AM to 9 PM except Sunday” 

 

The installation of: 

 

 “No Parking Anytime” 

 

 If you have no objection to the above, the legislation will be prepared and subsequently 

heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that you may support same to final 

passage. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

RWB:dle 

 

c:  City Clerk (Public Safety) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 8, 2004 

 

Honorable James N. Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Subject:  12TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #040086 

   REMOVE TWO HOUR PARKING 

   ON SOUTH 4TH STREET FROM 

   WEST SCOTT STREET TO 

   WEST WASHINGTON STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 

 

 In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

RWB:dle 

 

c:  City Clerk (Public Safety) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 8, 2004 

 

Honorable James N. Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Subject:  12TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #040086 

    REMOVE  TWO HOUR PARKING ON 

    SOUTH 13TH STREET FROM 

    WEST BURNHAM STREET TO 

    WEST ROGERS STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 

 

 We previously covered the Two Hour Parking restriction on South 13th Street from West 

Burnham Street to West Rogers Street on a trial basis.  This trial has been in effect for a 

substantial time period and we have not received any complaints, therefore, we recommend a 

permanent removal.  Legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting. 

 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

RWB:dle 

 

c:  City Clerk (Public Safety) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 8, 2004 

 

Honorable Robert J. Bauman 

Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Subject:  4TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #040086 

    REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE 

    SOUTH SIDE OF WEST STATE STREET 

    FROM NORTH 29TH STREET TO A  

    POINT 95 FEET EAST 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

 In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:dle 

 

c:  City Clerk (Public Safety) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 8, 2004 

 

Honorable T. Anthony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Subject:  14TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #040086 

    INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE NORTH 

    SIDE OF EAST BAY STREET FROM A 

    POINT 120 FEET EAST OF 

    SOUTH ALDRICH STREET TO A 

    POINT 20 FEET EAST THEREOF 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

 This is in response to a request we received from City of Milwaukee Forestry Department 

and Aluminum Casting & Engineering Company to install the above-captioned parking 

restriction. 

 

 Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that trucks entering 

and exiting the loading docks drive over the median island.  The installation of this restriction 

will make it easier to access the loading docks and prevent future damage to the median island.  

Therefore, we recommend the installation of this parking restriction. 

 

 We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

RWB:dle 

 

c:  City Clerk (Public Safety) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 8, 2004 

 

Honorable Robert Donovan 

Alderman, 8th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Subject:  8TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #040086 

    REMOVE PARKING RESTRICTIONS 

    VARIOUS LOCATIONS IN THE 

    8TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT 

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

 As part of our on-going effort to verity field parking sign installations with ordinance 

records on file in the Legislative Reference Bureau, we have discovered that the signs for the 

parking restrictions listed below are not present in the field.  The area residents or businesses 

have not questioned the absence of these signs, and we believe that the restrictions are no longer 

needed.  We, therefore, recommend that the ordinances be repealed.  The changes we propose 

will only correct City ordinances and will not affect field signing, nor have any effect on your 

constituents. 

 

 We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting to remove the following restrictions: 

 

 1.  North 17th Street from West St. Paul Avenue to a point south – No Parking 

 

 2.  South 20th Street from West Mitchell Street to South Muskego Avenue – No Parking 

 

 3.  South 21st Place from West Lincoln Avenue to a point north – No Parking 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

RWB:dle 

 

c:  City Clerk (Public Safety) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 8, 2004 

 

Honorable Michael J. Murphy 

Alderman, 10th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Subject:  10TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #040086 

    REMOVE PARKING RESTRICTIONS 

    VARIOUS LOCATIONS IN THE 

    10TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT 

 

Dear Alderman Murphy: 

 

 As part of our on-going effort to verity field parking sign installations with ordinance 

records on file in the Legislative Reference Bureau, we have discovered that the signs for the 

parking restrictions listed below are not present in the field.  The area residents or businesses 

have not questioned the absence of these signs, and we believe that the restrictions are no longer 

needed.  We, therefore, recommend that the ordinances be repealed.  The changes we propose 

will only correct City ordinances and will not affect field signing, nor have any effect on your 

constituents. 

 

 We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting to remove the following restrictions: 

 

 1.  North 36th Street from West Stevenson Street to a point south – Two Hour Parking 

 

 2.  North 36th Street from West Wisconsin Avenue to West Michigan Street – 

     Two Hour Parking 

 

 3.  North 41st Street from West Mount Vernon Avenue to a point south –  

     Two Hour Parking 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

RWB:dle 

 

c:  City Clerk (Public Safety) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 8, 2004 

 

Honorable James Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Subject:  12TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #040086 

    REMOVE PARKING RESTRICTIONS 

    VARIOUS LOCATIONS IN THE 

    12TH ALDERMANIC DISTRICT 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 

 

 As part of our on-going effort to verity field parking sign installations with ordinance 

records on file in the Legislative Reference Bureau, we have discovered that the signs for the 

parking restrictions listed below are not present in the field.  The area residents or businesses 

have not questioned the absence of these signs, and we believe that the restrictions are no longer 

needed.  We, therefore, recommend that the ordinances be repealed.  The changes we propose 

will only correct City ordinances and will not affect field signing, nor have any effect on your 

constituents. 

 

 We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting to remove the following restrictions: 

 

 1.  South 5th Street from West Virginia Street to West Bruce Street – Three Hour Parking 

 

 2.  South 5th Street from West National Avenue to West Mineral Street –  

     Three Hour Parking 

 

 3.  South 6th Street from West Scott Street to West Washington Street –  

     Three Hour Parking 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

RWB:dle 

 

c:  City Clerk (Public Safety) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 8, 2004 

 

Honorable T. Anthony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Subject:  14TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #040086 

    REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE 

    SOUTH SIDE OF EAST OHIO AVENUE FROM 

    SOUTH WHITNALL AVENUE TO THE ALLEY EAST 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

 In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

RWB:dle 

 

c:  City Clerk (Public Safety) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 8, 2004 

 

Honorable James Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Subject:  12TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #040086 

    INSTALLATION OF METERED PARKING 

    BOTH SIDES OF SOUTH 5TH STREET 

    FROM WEST BRUCE STREET TO 

    WEST PIERCE STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 

 

 Per your recommendation, we request the following changes: 

 

The removal of: 

 

 “Two Hour Parking, 7 AM to 7 PM Except Sunday” on the west side of South 5th Street 

from West Bruce Street to West Pierce Street. 

 

The installation of: 

 

 “Two Hour Meter Parking, 9 AM to 6 PM Except Sunday”, $0.25 per Hour on both sides 

of South 5th Street from West Bruce Street to West Pierce Street. 

 

 If you have no objection to the above, the legislation will be prepared and subsequently 

heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that you may support same to final 

passage. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

CA:dle 

 

c:  City Clerk (Public Safety) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 8, 2004 

 

Honorable Robert J. Bauman 

Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

Subject:  4TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #040086 

    REMOVAL OF TEN-HOUR METER PARKING 

    THE SOUTH SIDE OF EAST MENOMONEE STREET 

    FROM NORTH MILWAUKEE STREET 

    TO NORTH JEFFERSON STREET 

    BOTH SIDES OF NORTH JEFFERSON STREET 

    FROM EAST MENOMONEE STREET TO 

    EAST CORCORAN AVENUE 
 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 
 

 As discussed in the meeting on May 27, 2004 with Ms. Cindy Angelos and Mr. Mark 

Lueck of DPW-Parking regarding on-street parking adjacent to the Jefferson Street and the Gas 

Light condominiums, we are requesting the removal of ten-hour metered parking at the above 

locations.  Therefore, we are recommending the following changes: 
 

The removal of: 
 

“Ten-Hour Meter Parking 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM Monday through Friday, Ten-Hour 

Parking 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM Saturday” 
 

The installation of: 
 

 “Two-Hour Parking 7:00 AM to 7:00 PM except Sunday” 
 

 If you have no objection to the above, the legislation will be prepared and subsequently 

heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that you may support same to final 

passage. 
 

      Very truly yours, 
 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

CA:dle 
 

c:  City Clerk (Public Safety) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 8, 2004 

 

Honorable Robert J. Bauman 

Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

Subject:  4TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #040086 

    REMOVAL OF TWO-HOUR METER PARKING 

    THE EAST SIDE OF NORTH MILWAUKEE STREET 

    FROM EAST MENOMONEE STREET TO 

    EAST CORCORAN AVENUE 
 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 
 

 As discussed in the meeting on May 27, 2004 with Ms. Cindy Angelos and Mr. Mark 

Lueck of DPW-Parking regarding on-street parking adjacent to the Jefferson Street and the Gas 

Light condominiums, we are requesting the removal of two-hour metered parking at the above 

locations.  Therefore, we are recommending the following changes: 
 

The removal of: 
 

“Two-Hour Meter Parking 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM Monday through Friday, Two-Hour 

Parking 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM Saturday” 
 

The installation of: 
 

 “Two-Hour Parking 7:00 AM to 7:00 PM except Sunday” 
 

 If you have no objection to the above, the legislation will be prepared and subsequently 

heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that you may support same to final 

passage. 
 

      Very truly yours, 
 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

CA:dle 
 

c:  City Clerk (Public Safety) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 8, 2004 

 

Honorable Robert J. Bauman 

Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Subject:  4TH ALD. DIST. – FILE #040086 

   CHANGE METERED PARKING TIME RESTRICTION 

   THE SOUTH SIDE OF WEST WINNEBAGO AVENUE FROM 

   NORTH 8TH STREET TO NORTH 6TH STREET; 

   THE NORTH SIDE OF WEST HIGHLAND AVENUE FROM 

   NORTH 6TH STREET TO NORTH 8TH STREET; 

   THE NORTH SIDE OF WEST HIGHLAND AVENUE FROM 

   NORTH 8TH STREET TO NORTH 9TH STREET; 

   THE SOUTH SIDE OF WEST STATE STREET FROM 

   NORTH 6TH STREET TO NORTH JAMES LOVELL STREET; 

   BOTH SIDES OF NORTH 8TH STREET FROM 

   WEST STATE STREET TO WEST HIGHLAND AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

 At your request to reduce the parking restriction in effect near the Milwaukee Area Technical 

College downtown campus from 9:00 PM to 6:00 PM, we are recommending the following changes: 

 

The removal of: 

 

 “Two Hour Meter Parking, 8 AM to 9 PM Monday – Friday, Two-Hour Parking, 8 AM to 9 PM 

Saturday” 

 

The installation of: 

 

 “Two Hour Meter Parking, 8 AM to 6 PM Monday – Friday, Two-Hour Parking, 8 AM to 6 PM 

Saturday, One Dollar Per Hour” 

 

 If you have no objection to the above, the legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at 

the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that you may support same to final passage. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

CA:dle 

 

c:  City Clerk (Public Safety) 


